Gloucester County Association of School Administrators

February 2021

Dear Governor Murphy:

We write to you as the united Superintendents of Gloucester County to urge that educators receive the highest priority in the distribution of COVID vaccines. Until our teachers and support staff can return to classrooms safely and with confidence, New Jersey will feel the negative consequences of the pandemic both educationally and economically.

Our ability to maintain classroom learning is directly affected by having healthy teachers and staff, whose safety and confidence hinges on access to the vaccines. As the school year progresses, we must provide a consistent environment for student success, one as free as possible from the disruptions of sudden quarantines and reversions to remote instruction.

We all agree that the current environment is the most serious threat to education and the well-being of our children that we have seen in our careers. Your leadership can make a difference. It is urgent that we vaccinate educators quickly and stabilize the classroom environment. Our teachers and staff are frontline workers and their efforts contribute not only to the health of New Jersey's economy but to the future of every child in this state.

It is of course imperative that our first responders, essential workers, medical field workers, medically vulnerable, and senior citizens receive the vaccine first; however, those who work in public and private schools (K-12, colleges, universities, daycare centers, and other educational institutions), must be provided vaccinations as soon as possible. Vaccinating those who work with students means increasing the possibility of in-person education. It also means we can begin the long road to remediating the academic and social-emotional concerns resulting from a year without consistent in-person schooling.

We also have to share our willingness to offer our facilities, skilled staff and operational planning teams to the vaccination effort. From a logistical point of view, New Jersey's schools are ideal vaccination locations. School districts and our schools know how to plan for and set up large events, staff them, run them, and keep people safe.

Many districts have adequate parking, large indoor spaces, and staffing and communications capabilities that make them conducive for designated vaccination sites. Schools deal with large-scale events and the logistics associated with them all the time. We plan graduations, sporting events, and musicals that involve hundreds of people in attendance at one time. We move hundreds of students and staff in and out of our schools daily, and transport students across our towns.

In closing, we know that you share our motivating goal to open up our schools as safely, effectively and quickly as possible. By prioritizing vaccinations for school employees, you can help us achieve this important goal that will benefit so many of our students and community members. We are prepared to work collaboratively with all stakeholders in order to expedite the vaccination process.

Thank you for your consideration regarding this urgent matter.

Sincerely,

Gloucester County Superintendents

John Horchak III **President GCASA**

Clearview Regional HS District

Dr. Shannon Whalen **Vice President GCASA**

Gateway Regional/National Park/Westville School Districts Dr. Patrick McAteer **Treasurer GCASA** Pitman Public Schools

Nikolaos Koutsogiannis

Clayton Public Schools

Dr. Piera Gravenor

Delsea Regional/Elk Township

Arthur Dietz Deptford Township

Andrea Evans

East Greenwich Township

Troy Walton

Township of Franklin

Michael Dicken GCIT/Special Services

Dr. Mark Silverstein

Dr. Jennifer Foley-Hindman

Dr. Margaret Quinn Peretti

Glassboro Public Schools

Greenwich Township

Harrison Township

Dr. James Lavender Kingsway Reg./S. Harrison Twp. Dr. Pat Haney Logan Township Robert Miles Mantua Township

Susan Ficke

Monroe Township

Roy Dawson

Paulsboro Public Schools

Dr. Kristin P. O'Neil

Joe Bollendorf

Washington Township

Kristine Height

Wenonah Public Schools

Swedesboro-Woolwich Schools

West Deptford Township

Andrew Bell

Woodbury City Public Schools

Janis Gansert

Woodbury Hts. Public Schools

Greg Cappello

Copies: Judith Persichilli, Commissioner of the New Jersey Department of Health

Angelica Allen-McMillan, Acting Commissioner New Jersey Department of Education

Stephen M. Sweeney, Senator, 3rd District

John J. Burzichelli, Assemblyman 3rd District

Adam J. Taliaferro, Assemblyman 3rd District

Fred H. Madden, Jr., Senator, 4th District

Paul D. Moriarty, Assemblyman 4th District

Gabriela M. Mosquera, Assemblywoman 4th District

Nilsa I. Cruz-Perez, Senator, 5th District

William F. Moen, Jr., Assemblyman 5th District

William W. Spearman, Assemblyman 5th District